<THE SIXTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  
<<ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH                                                                                                         February 11, 2018


Dear Parish Family, 

Please bring your stewardship intention card to Mass next weekend, February 17‑18. As I mentioned in my homily last weekend, every year we struggle to get them returned. Only about 20% of them are returned each year!  Stewardship cards help us to budget and help our ministries plan for the next fiscal year.

This Wednesday is Ash Wednesday, the beginning of Lent.  

On Ash Wednesday, we will celebrate Mass and distribute ashes at 8:30 a.m. and 6:00 p.m.  Also, every Friday evening during Lent, there will be Stations of the Cross and Holy Communion at 5:30 p.m.  

Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are days of fast and abstinence.  The other Fridays of Lent are days of abstinence.  The law of abstinence requires Catholics 14 years of age and older to abstain from eating meat.  The law of fasting requires Catholics from the age of eighteen until their fifty-ninth birthday to fast on Ash Wednesday and Good Friday.  The Church defines fasting as one main meal a day and two smaller meals which if added together would not be larger than the main meal.



Besides ashes on Ash Wednesday, we will be giving a small remembrance to everyone who comes to Mass on the First Sunday of Lent, February 17-18. Please be here to receive this remembrance which will serve as a challenge to us this Lent.

Dynamic Catholic is offering Best Lent Ever 2018, “a free email program that will guide you on an incredible 40‑day journey to become the‑best‑version‑of‑yourself, making this a truly life‑changing Lent.”  You can sign up at https://dynamiccatholic.com/bestlentever.

Our Lenten Penance Service will be Monday, March 5, at 7 p.m. here at Little Flower.  As always, several priests will help with Confessions.

One of our Lenten highlights is our weekly Fish Fry each Friday during Lent except Good Friday.  Serving begins at 4:30 p.m. and continues until 7:00 p.m.   Once again this year the Little Flower Men’s Club is managing the Fish Fry.  Please show your support by attending and inviting family, friends, and neighbors to attend.  The Fish Fry is a wonderful opportunity for parishioners, family, friends, and neighbors to socialize.  
Each year the Fish Fry earns the parish approximately $9,000.  This money is included as ordinary income in our annual budget.  In the final analysis, the success of the fish fry depends on the numbers who attend.  The more people who attend each week, the more successful the fish fry will be.  I am profoundly grateful to the Men’s Club for continuing to accept responsibility for the Fish Fry and to all who will help with the Fish Fry this year.

Thank you to all those who submitted names of young men and women as part of the Called by Name process.  The Called by Name process focuses on priesthood and consecrated life and stresses the role of the Christian community in calling forth men and women to consider these vocations.  I have submitted the names of those 14 years old and older to the Archdiocese as requested by the Archdiocese.  

If you leave me a message and I do not return your call, please call again.  Several weeks ago, I received a voice message asking me to bless some religious articles.  Because the person’s voice faded in and out, I did not get the person’s name or telephone number. 

Have a wonderful week.

fr. bob
[image: image12.jpg]HELP
WANTED




[image: image1.png]de0e &

TR LY

GHe H o4

beo2 e



[image: image8.png]"Dlease Vmﬁ



Baby Banks will be available at all church doors on Ash Wednesday, February 14th. Banks are to be returned Palm Sunday (please return even if empty to save replacement cost). Proceeds from the Baby Banks support the Gabriel Project’s outreach to women in crisis pregnancies, Little Flower’s Respect Life Committee, and a designated local charity. Your generosity is greatly appreciated.
    Just Desserts Ladies!

The Ladies Club provides the desserts each week for the fish fry, beginning this Friday, February 16! All Ladies of the Parish are members of the Ladies Club, so whip up your favorite dessert to share and bring it to the school cafeteria after 3:00 p.m. on Friday. Thanks in advance and for all of your help in years past!
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For the Week of February 12 - 18, 2018 
	12
	February
	Monday 

	
	5:30 p.m.
	Intentions of Carol Freeland

	13
	February
	Tuesday 

	
	5:30 p.m.
	For the Intentions of Charlie Goodman

	14
	February
	Ash Wednesday

	
	8:30 a.m.
	Jim Dunn by Bob and Mary Sitzman 

	
	6:00 p.m.
	Pat Gandolph by Bob and Bobbie Lawless

	15
	February
	Thursday 

	
	1:30 p.m.
	Green Briar – Elizabeth and Anthony Mauer 

	
	5:30 p.m.
	Communion Service

	16
	February
	Friday 

	
	8:30 a.m.
	Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly

	
	5:30 p.m.
	Way of the Cross & Communion Service

	17
	February
	Saturday-Vigil of First Sunday in Lent

	
	5:00 p.m.
	For the People

	18
	February
	Sunday – First Sunday in Lent

	
	8:30 a.m.
	Tom Burke by Tom and Linda Cisco

	
	10:30 a.m.
	Teresa Eckrich by Jane Strange

	
	6:00 p.m.
	Angeline Allstatt   
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February 11 - 18, 2018
	DAY
	ROOM
	TIME
	GROUP

	Sunday
	Blood Pressure Check after all Masses

	
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	Children’s Liturgy

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	PTO Pancake Breakfast

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	Ministry Fair

	
	School
	9:30 a.m.
	Religious Ed

	
	St. Therese
	1:30 p.m.
	Franciscan Associates

	Monday
	Holy Family
	6:30 p.m.
	SoulCore

	
	Duffey Hall
	6:30 p.m.
	Christ Life

	Tuesday
	St. Therese
	9:30 a.m.
	Legion of Mary

	
	Church
	7:00 p.m.
	Choir

	
	St. Therese
	7:00 p.m.
	RCIA

	
	Gym
	7:30 p.m. 
	Little Flower Athletic Commission

	Wednesday
	Ash Wednesday 

	Thursday
	St. Therese
	8:00 p.m.
	AA 

	Friday
	Duffey Hall
	4:30 p.m.
	Fish Fry

	Saturday
	Duffey Hall
	8:00 a.m.
	Men’s Club Meeting & Workday 

	
	Duffey Hall
	7:00 p.m.
	Middle School Dance

	
	New Parishioner Registration after all Masses

	
	Stewardship Intention Weekend

	Sunday
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	Children’s Liturgy

	
	Church
	8:30 a.m.
	RCIA – Rite of Sending

	
	School
	9:30 a.m.
	Religious Ed

	
	Duffey Hall
	9:30 a.m.
	Coffee & Donuts

	
	at Ss. Peter & Paul Cathedral  
	2:00 p.m.
	RCIA – Rite of Election

	
	Church
	7:00 p.m.
	Youth Choir Practice


	 STEWARDSHIP OF TIME, TALENT AND TREASURE

YOUR GIFTS TO GOD AND PARISH


	      Weekly Budget Goal
	$          13,500.00

	      Collection of February 3 and 4   
	$          11,891.80  

	      Electronic Contributions 1/29 – 2/2
	$            6,578.00

	Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Actual
	$        438,101.08

	Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD Budget
	$        432,000.00

	Fiscal Year 2017-2018 YTD 
	$            6,101.08



	Home Improvement Fund

	December Contributions 
	$        2,289.33

	January Contributions 
	$        1,903.83

	January Contributions (to date)
	$          962.00

	United Catholic Appeal

(gifts processed as of 2/1)



	The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been going on for almost 14 weeks, and as you can see we are still almost $12,000 short of our goal, and only 17% of parish households have participated.  The Archdiocese will soon begin follow up with those who have not responded.  Will you please consider helping us reach our goal? You should have received your intention card in the mail, but there are extras available at the church doors. If you have not yet turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible. You may place them in the regular collection, or mail them to the Archdiocese in the envelope provided. Please be as generous as possible to help our parish meet our goal. The United Catholic Appeal funds many shared ministries from which all parishes benefit.      



	          Parish Goal                                  $ 45,060.00         

	          # of gifts received or pledges                      152
          Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 33,348.00

Your annual stewardship intention card should have arrived in your mail this week.  Please plan to return your completed card to Mass NEXT weekend, February 17/18.
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We have an opening for a full-time custodian to do cleaning and light maintenance in the school building Monday through Friday evenings from approximately 3 p.m. until 11:30 p.m. Health insurance is available with this position. Applicant must be motivated to work, for the most part, independently. Applicant must be able to do heavy custodial work, with some use of equipment for floor cleaning. Interested persons may pick up an application at the parish office, Monday thru Friday, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. No phone calls please.  

 

St. Malachy Catholic Church Invites You!

Cross & Light – The Astonishing New Musical Experience

Come see the international, critically acclaimed musical and video surround experience of Christ’s Passion, Death, and the coming of the Holy Spirit at St. Malachy in Brownsburg.  There will be 5 performances February 23-25. Questions? Call 317-852-3195 ext. 7009. Event tickets are limited! Purchase yours today at www.CrossAndLight.org/StMalachy.  
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St. Philip Neri Church, 550 N Rural Street, will be hosting a Health Fair on Sunday, March 4, from 12:00-3:00pm in the school gymnasium.  Anyone from the Eastside Catholic Community (Holy Spirit, Little Flower, Our Lady of Lourdes, and St. Philip Neri) is welcome to attend.  Those in attendance will be able to have blood pressure, vision, diabetes, and kidney screenings.  There will be information on prenatal and child care education, lots of other informational booths, and Zumba will be available.  Mark your calendar and plan on attending.   
Shadow at Cathedral High School
Come be a VIP—“Very IRISH Person”—for a day! We invite all 8th grade students to spend a day in the life of one of our students, meeting teachers, attending classes, and experiencing what being IRISH is all about! Visiting students will be hosted by a freshman student who has similar co-curricular interests and/or academic abilities. Follow this link to sign up:  http://bit.ly/2x6qeGU, or contact Maribeth Cloud at mcloud@gocathedral.com.
 
Camp Cathedral Summer Camp
Join us for 2018 “Camp Cathedral” Summer Camps at Cathedral High School! Summer Camps are open for registration at www.campcathedral.com. Camp Cathedral runs from June 4-July 27 and includes half-day single camps and all-day combo camps. Before and after care are available. Families can choose from over 35 sports camps and nearly 60 enrichment camps. Camps are grade specific with offerings for Kindergartners through 12th graders. Make new friends and new memories! But hurry, as popular camps fill up quickly. To find more information or to sign up, go to www.campcathedral.com.
 
High School Placement Test Summer Academy
Current 7th graders who want to maximize their potential for success on the High School Placement Test should consider Cathedral’s Placement Test Summer Academy. For an early bird price of only $85 for students who register by May 15, students can take a practice placement test on a Monday, receive direct instruction from Math and English teachers for three days, and take another practice test on a Friday. Plus, students receive a free test prep book ($20 value) at the end of the course! Prepare for success on the test, and earn scores that can be used for admission and/or merit scholarships during 8th grade. Choose from mornings or afternoons during one of the two weeks—June 18-22 or July 9-13.
Visit www.gocathedral.com/hsptacademy, or call (317) 968-7370 to learn more!
PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING

LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING.

Ash Wednesday Fish Fry at Scecina Memorial High School

Don’t worry about dinner on Ash Wednesday! Come to the Crusaders baseball team’s annual fish fry. The dinner takes place from 4:30 to 8 p.m. Ash Wednesday, Feb. 14, 2018, in Scecina’s cafeteria. Tickets are $6 and include fish or cheese pizza, french fries, dessert, and a drink. Tickets are available at the school or from a Crusaders baseball player. For more information, call the Crusaders Athletic Office at 317-356-6377 or contact Coach David Gandolph at davidgandolph@yahoo.com. 

Retrouvaille: Help for hurting marriages:
Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long i) is not a spiritual retreat, sensitivity group, seminar, or social gathering. Retrouvaille is a worldwide program that teaches couples how to rediscover each other and work through difficult times in their marriages. This program offers an opportunity for you and your spouse to work privately on your marriage. During the weekend phase of Retrouvaille, a series of presentations are given by a team of three couples and a priest. The team presents a technique of communication that enables you to take a good look at most areas of your relationship. After each presentation you have time in the privacy of your room to dialog about concepts from the presentation. Tens of thousands of couples headed for divorce have successfully saved their marriages by attending the weekend and follow-up sessions. To learn more about the program or to register for the February 23 - 25 weekend and follow-up post-weekend sessions in Indianapolis, visit the website at www.HelpOurMarriage.com or www.retrouvaille.org . You can also email: RetrouIndy@gmail.com or call 317-489-6811 for confidential registration information.
Next weekend is the Collection for the Church in Central and Eastern Europe. This collection supports the Church in over 20 countries, many of which are still struggling to recover in the aftermath of Soviet rule. Funds from this collection support pastoral care, catechesis, building renovations, and seminary formation. Your support restores the Church and builds the future in this region. Please prayerfully consider how you can support the collection next week, and place the envelope provided in your regular packet in the regular collection.
Please remember our parishioners who are ill, homebound, or in a nursing home in your thoughts and prayers.  If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note!  This week we especially want to remember:

Judy Rathz

1827 N Bancroft, Indianapolis, IN 46218
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DON’T GIVE UP

chocolate

FOR LENT

This year, do something different. Join our parish for BEST LENT
EVER, a free email program from Dynamic Catholic that will help you
have a life-changing Lent. Each day, you'll receive an email with . ..

+ Inspirational Videos

«  Practical Tips
+  Encouraging Stories

sIGN up AT DynamicCatholic.com/40Days
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FESTIVAL NEWS

Rummage Sale – We are in need of someone to take over leadership of the rummage sale.  This person would coordinate drop-off events, sort and price items for the sale, and arrange for volunteer help.  Unless a new leader steps up to this task, the rummage sale will not take place at this year’s festival.
Silent Auction – Mary Martha Costello has decided this will be her last year to coordinate the silent auction at the festival.  We are looking for someone to work alongside her this year, with the intent of taking it over next year.   
Please search your hearts, and if you or someone you know is inspired to take on either of these challenging but rewarding responsibilities, please contact Angie at the Parish Center 317-357-8352 or amackell@littleflowerparish.org.  
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(grades 8 thru 12)

YOUTH CHOIR – new members are always welcome!

Sunday, February 18       Practice in church  - 7pm until 8:15 pm

Sunday, February 25       Sing at 6:00 p.m. Mass-meet at 5:00 p.m.

                               in church.
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Come one! Come all!  Please join us on Fridays during Lent February 16 through March 23 for a wonderful Lenten meal.  Serving takes place from 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m.  Carryout is available.  Invite your family and friends to help make our fish fries a success!
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Our 6th session for candidates and team members only will be on Sunday, February 25, in the parish center from 7:00 pm until 9:00 pm.   
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